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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Another week has flown by with a show of all weathers. As you may have noticed, we have our 
new logo to share with you all. It has been a collaborative project to get the right fresh-looking 
design, but I must give a special mention to Tom Vincent, Vice Chair of Governors for being the 
initial brains behind the design. We are delighted to have Bembridge Windmill represented and 
the bands of colour to represent our landscapes of green hills, sandy beaches and the blue sea.  
 
You may also notice there are 3 core Christian values at the top of the page. Following pupil 
and staff voice, it was clear that we all struggled to remember all 5 of our current values. So, to 
make life simpler, we have reduced to three values: Love, Courage and Respect. These are the 
values which will underpin our ethos and our curriculum.  
 
The staff have worked together to create a clear vision for our school and what this means for 
our pupils. Through our core Christian values our children will love God, one another and 
themselves. They will show respect and be courageous. Our children will value differences, 
have a love of learning and strive to be the best they can be. 
 
I will give more information on these values over the next coming weeks but wanted to share 
our vision with you as we begin to look ahead to next academic year. I know some of you may 
be wanting to begin uniform shopping, the design is currently with Kids & Co and will be 
available soon. As I mentioned before, the uniform is the same colour and we understand it will 
take some time to change over to the new school logo. We thank you for your patience.  
 
The rain clouds cleared and the sun shone 
as Key Stage 2 joined other pupils from 
island schools to take part in the Biosphere 
Big Sing. The children sang beautifully and 
we loved to see them joining in with the 
actions too. Thank you to all the staff for 
supporting the experience, with particular 
thanks to Mr Dignan. A hug thanks to our 
parents and carers for coming to support the 
event too. The songs were very poignant in 
suggesting ways in which we can protect and 
support our beautiful island. More pictures on 
our Facebook page.  
 
Year 2 have been superstars this week with 
their SATs, they should be so proud of 



 

themselves. A huge thank you to all the adults involved but especially to Miss Larman and Mrs 
Rogers.  
 
Year 4 had a good time at the cricket competition on Wednesday ï further information in the 
sports news.  
 

Just a reminder that next week we are having our Jubilee Street Party on Friday 27th May, there 
is a menu change so that we can enjoy a party picnic. We are also asking all children to come 
dressed in red, white or blue clothing on Friday. If you find any useful Jubilee information, it is a 
great opportunity to share with your child. Plus, Bembridge Parish Council have worked 
tirelessly to provide a Jubilee weekend of events, with lots designed especially for the children. 
All children are making crowns or tiaras in school this week and they will bring them home on 
Friday. The Crown and Tiara parade is on Sunday 5th June at 12pm on Lane End Green by the 
Lifeboat Station. Further details are in the events section.  
 
We have noticed there is an increase in children coming to school in trainers rather than their 
school shoes. Children should only come to school in trainers when wearing their PE kit. If they 
are in uniform, they are to wear school shoes. If they wish to wear trainers at playtimes and 
lunchtimes, they can bring them in to school and change at break and lunch. Most school shoes 
are designed for play and are still suitable for football or other playground games. We will be 
informing parents if correct footwear is not worn so please let the team know if there is a 
problem with your childôs footwear.  
 
Finally, I must end with an important safety message that we must not have any cars parked or 
dropping off on the zig zag lines outside the school. This is for the safety of the children. If this 
continues, I will inform the police. 
 
We look forward to learning and celebrating the Queenôs 70 years of service! 
 

  

Mrs Chambers 

Headteacher 

 
Learning to love God, one another and ourselves 

 

Awards and Special Mentions 

No awards this week due to class photographs and the Big Sing.  

  



 

Diary Dates 

 
 

Date Event 

25th May Year 6 Medina River Visit 

25th May Year 4 Nettlecombe Farm 

27th May Jubilee Street Party ï children to wear red, white and blue MUFTI 

30th May- 5th June Half Term Holiday ï School is closed 

6th ï 10th June KS1 Phonics Screen Check (Year 1 pupils) 

7th June Osborne House Jubilee Event  
More details to follow but this is an after school event 

8th ï 9th June Year 6 London 
Please note there has been a date change 

10th June Year 1 Open Afternoon at 2:00pm 
Parents/carers are welcome to come and join their child in learning activities. 

13th ï 17th June Year 4 Multiplication Tests 

17th June Year 2 Sharing Assembly at 2:20pm ï Parents and Carers of Year 2 children invited to 

watch their sharing assembly, followed by the PTA cake sale outside. 

21st June Sight for Wight Sunglasses and Hat Day ï Children can wear hats and sunglasses all 
day in school. £1 donations suggested to go to Sight for Wight. 

22nd June Year 6 Leavers Service at Portsmouth Cathedral 
Further details to follow 

24th June Year 6 host a coffee and cake afternoon to raise money for the Wessex Cancer 
Trust 

30th June Year 5 and 6 at STEM event at Cowes Enterprise College 
Further details to follow 

6th July Year 6 Performance 
Two performances 1:30pm and 6:00pm 

7th July Year 6 Performance 
One performance at 6:00pm 

11th July Key Stage 1, Reception and Windmills Pre-school Sports Day (morning only) 
Back up date 14th July 

12th July Transition Morning  
Pupils spend the morning with their teacher for September 2022 

12th ï 13th July Year 6 Transition Days at Secondary Schools 
Year 6 pupils go to their Secondary school for Tuesday and Wednesday. 

14th July Men in Sheds Concert 
By invitation only 

15th July  Year 6 Swim Safe 

18th July Key Stage 2 Sports Day (morning only) 
Back up date Tuesday 19th 

19th July  Year 6 Leavers Event 
Details TBC 

21st July Leavers Service at Holy Trinity Bembridge at 10am 

21st July Last day of term for the children 

22nd  July Development Day ï 
 Staff in school but not open to children 



 

U-11 Girls Softball League Cricket Fixture vs. Nettlestone 
 

 
Team: Bonnie, Florence, Jemima, Rosie-Mae, Hettie, Emelie, Bea, Amelia. 
 
On Monday afternoon, Mrs Howells' U-11 girls cricket team took on Nettlestone Primary in the 
1st round of the U-11 Girls Softball Cricket Cup, kicking off the school cricket season.  
 
Nettlestone won the toss and chose to bat first. We fielded and bowled well in the opening overs, 
with Bea being the pick of the bowlers as she only gave away 4 runs. However, Nettlestone 
batted well in the last two overs of their innings to finish on 251-1. The girls made a good start to 
the batting, but lost three wickets to run outs as they were keen to score runs. But we kept going 
with Jemima and Florence hitting 16 runs in the last two overs as we finished on 230-3. 
 
It was a great effort from the girls in their first ever cricket match, and the school's first game in 3 
years! Although we lost the match, the girls learnt a lot from the game that they can take into 
their next game. 
 
Thank you to the parents that came along to watch. Well done, girls! 
 
 



 

Year 4/5 Chance To Shine Cricket Festival 

 
 
On Wednesday afternoon, Year 4 and a few Year 5's travelled to Ryde Cricket Club to take part 
in a Year 4/5 Chance To Shine Cricket Festival. The aim of the festivals are to develop children's 
skills and to give them the opportunity to play cricket. 
 
We travelled by coach to Ryde and got straight into our three teams. Each team had to complete 
a carousel of action packed challenges and activities that involved batting, throwing, catching 
and running. The children got a quick practice of each event before recording their scores. At the 
end of the afternoon, we got the chance to put our skills to practice as we played a diamond 
cricket match against another school. Mrs Howells' team played Holy Cross, Miss Hendry's team 
played Haylands and Mr. Collings' team played Nettlestone. No scores were recorded, but all 
three teams batted and fielded very well! 
 
It was a lovely afternoon playing cricket and the children's ability really improved as the 
afternoon went on. Well done to all of the children, especially those representing the school for 
the first time. If your child is interested in playing cricket, below is a link where you can find 
information on local youth clubs. We are very lucky to have Bembridge Cricket Club, who play at 
Steyne Park, nearby. 
https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/find-a-club/ 
 
Thank you to the parents that came along to watch. Well done, boys and girls! 

Upcoming Fixtures: 
- Tuesday 24th May, U-11 Boys Softball Cricket League Fixture vs. Binstead & Greenmount (h) 
- Tuesday 7th June, U-11 Boys Incrediball Cup Cricket fixture vs. Niton @Ventnor CC 
- Thursday 9th June, Year 5/6 Handball Festival @Queensgate 
- Monday 27th June, Year 3/4 PEACH Games- Football & Handball @West Wight Sports Centre 
- U-9 Boys Softball Cricket League fixture vs. St Francis & Niton (a) TBC 
- U-10 Boys Softball Cricket League fixture vs. Dover Park (h) TBC 
- U-11 Boys Hardball Cricket fixture vs. Ryde School (a) TBC 

 

  

https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/find-a-club/


 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


